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Welcome



Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. As this newsletter is improved and hopefully included with a beneficial City internet site, we hope to expand it to include a calendar of events and local citizen announcements. 

City Property

Please remember to not block the alleys. It is crucial that emergency vehicles can drive through the alleys at all times. Vehicle's parked in the alley can be towed at the owner's expense.
City Business



Your City Council has adopted the “Council Rules of Order and Procedure”.  They have done this to help improve relations between Councilors and between the Council and the Citizens.  Anyone may pick up a copy of these procedures at the City office.    At council meetings, please remember that these meetings are a business meeting for the council that citizens have the right to witness. They are not a public forum.  We will allow the public to speak at specified times during the meeting. However, citizens wishing to speak must fill out a Public Comment Registration Form and list the specific agenda item that they wish to comment on. If it is determined that your topic is disruptive or not appropriate, you will be asked to stop. If you have a concern that will not be allowed in a council meeting, please take the time to talk with your Mayor or a Council member or submit it in writing.  Your Council has made a commitment to follow these rules and to enforce them when necessary. 
Election Results
The November 6, 2012 official election results are as follows:

Mayor: Dennis Anthony 2 year term.

Council: Dawn O'Grady, Sharon Dinger & Connie Pound 4 year term. Seated Council members with 2 years remaining in term are: Kathy Ritch, Jim Brown & John Shurtleff.
Planning Committee

Citizen volunteers are still needed to serve on the planning committee. This committee will be

revising the existing planning ordinances.


Contact the City Office to volunteer to serve on the Planning Committee.

Planning Commission

Six citizen volunteers are needed to serve on the Planning Commission. The Planning Commission oversees planning projects within the City.


To volunteer to serve on the Planning Commission you will need to fill out an application that is available at the City Office. Planning Commission members will be appointed by the City Council.

Dog Committee

Citizens are needed to serve on a committee that will review the existing Dog Ordinance. This committee will research enforcement possibilities, such as enforcement officers, fines and cooperation with Justice Court.

If you wish to serve on the Dog Committee contact the City Office.

Dog Control



If you have dog complaints please be advised in order for the City to enforce the Dog Ordinance or to possibly issue a citation, you must be willing to identify yourself and testify that you witnessed the incident.

Council member Garla Rowe has been sworn in as a dog enforcement officer.

Dog enforcement officers are volunteers and do not get paid for their services. The City does not patrol the Streets looking for loose dogs. If you have a dog complaint remember that first you need to contact the City Office. It is a requirement to have your dog's licensed. 

Reminder current dog licenses will expire December 31, 2012. Please come to the City Office and purchase your 2013 dog license.
Rumors

The Council would like to address a notice that was posted (and not signed by the author) by a citizen stating that the Council was proposing to purchase property without citizen input.
 This could not be farther from the truth. This notice has nothing but implications that I the Mayor or your Council are attempting to operate without regard to you the citizens. 

Please let me explain this. The City was approached by ESD (the current owners of the old Alternative School Building next to the Haines Steak House), we did not approach them. They stated that if the City of Haines was interested in purchasing this property it was possible that the ESD might sell it to the City for  approximately $25,000.00. 

This was brought to the Council at the October 9th Council meeting. At this meeting ideas were tossed around as to what this property might be used for. The only decision made at this meeting was to hold a walk-through of the property. A walk-through was scheduled and posted for October 15th at 6:30 pm. When the time came no citizens showed up for the walk-through. This was posted the same as any other public meeting. Questions were asked by councilors as to the records of utilities and taxes and such. 


At this point the City’s accountant was contacted to find out if and how the City might purchase the property. The accountant suggested that it would be best for all parties if the seller would carry the contract. We contacted the seller to ask if that was possible and at this time we have not heard from them. 


This is as far as any of this has gone. There has been no decision made by the Council to attempt to purchase the property. There has been no public input because there is not enough information for anybody to decide. 


So, as to the notice that was posted, this was a completely irresponsible thing to do and was posted to create more disruption within our City. 


I can’t stress to you enough that I as the Mayor and your City Council are operating as openly as possible with you. Please use your common sense when these things are posted and come to your Councilors, the Mayor or City Hall to find the truth before you react. As I stated in the last Council meeting that this notice was equal to yelling FIRE in a crowded movie theater. There was no cause for it.
 Also, I the Mayor and my so called Buddies did not remove any flyers from anywhere. This is a completely false accusation and I ask that the author of this please supply some sort of proof to this. And this also was not signed by the author.
I urge you as citizens to work together and help us (Your City Council) to operate your City better.  
Landfill

Landfill winter hours are 8am - 1pm.  The Landfill will be open the first and third Saturday's of the month starting December 1, 2012. The Landfill is closed on Holiday weekends. Weather conditions can cause other closures. Please call 541-856-3366 and press #2 for updates. 
Recycle Center

Important Notice:
The large bin at the Recycle Center is for mixed recyclable items except GLASS. The small blue containers are for just GLASS. It is costing the City a lot of time and money to sort through the recycle bins. It is crucial that no glass be put in large mixed bin. Baker Sanitary can not recycle the material in the large bin if there is glass present in the materials. We ask that you do not leave garbage at the recycling center. This creates a huge problem and makes it even more costly to operate the recycling center. 
City Snow Removal

City responsibility:
1.
If we experience a snowfall of 4 inches or more, the City will plow on non-regularly scheduled workdays.
2.
The City is not responsible to clean out private driveways.

3.
The City is not responsible to plow State Highways or County Roads.
4.
The City does not have the resources to sand.
5.
The City will normally plow at night, except in extreme situations.
6.
School bus routes and collectors are priority streets to be plowed first.
7.
Drifting snow can cause a need for non-regularly scheduled workday plowing if it creates a danger.
8.
The City will, when possible, widen out/clean up the next regular workday after a snowfall if it has not snowed again.

Citizen responsibility:

Snow on private property is not to be moved onto the City streets. If this occurs and creates a road hazard to the traveling public, the person completing the action could be liable in the event of an accident that results in injury or property damage.

1. Do not accumulate or pile snow on around water meters.

2. Do not move your snow on to a neighbors property or in to alleys.

3. Snow removal must not inhibit access to public utilities.
Reminder: If we experience extreme cold temperatures it is advised to leave your cold water running a trickle to prevent water lines from freezing.
Neighborhood Watch


Volunteers are needed for Neighborhood Watch. Please contact Sandy Wood at 541-856-3284.
Haines Fire Protection District

The Haines Fire Protection District is looking for volunteers. Training is provided. Please contact Fire Chief Jerry Hampton: 541-519-4816.

Thank you



I invite each and every one of you to come to the Council meetings to hear and see first hand what is happening in your City. There are a lot of rumors and the best way to deal with a rumor is to research the facts. What you hear at the store, bar or at church may or may not be the truth. Rumors that get out of hand make the jobs of your Council and City employees harder and more costly, so please do your part to seek the truth. 

Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.

Mayor Dennis Anthony

541-403-0723

Council President Kathy Ritch

541-519-5712

Councilor Garla Rowe

541-403-0969

Councilor Dawn O'Grady

541-856-3562

Councilor Sharon Dinger

541-856-3404

Councilor John Shurtleff

541-519-5264
Councilor Jim Brown
541-519-0334
City Recorder

Valerie Russell

541-856-3366

Public Works

Jason Melo

541-910-0708


The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442.

The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
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